VILLAGE OF PEOTONE
Christmas Committee
Minutes of September 18, 2024
4:00pm
CALL TO ORDER, ROLL CALL

The Christmas Committee meeting was called to order at 4:00pm at the Municipal Complex Hall, 208 E. Main Street,
Peotone, lllinois by Committee Chair, Nick Strba. In attendance were Tammy Cowger, Stacey Hartwell, Stefanie Horn.
Vicki Moore, Brandon Owens and Billy Robinson. Also in attendance was Police Chief, David DeMik

MINUTES

Motion by Strba, Second by Robinson to approve the Christmas Committee Minutes of July 17, 2024. All voted Yes;
Motion Carried.

REVIEW 2024 SPONSORSHIP DONATIONS
Cowger has been reaching out to the businesses. Donations have been coming in.
DISCUSS HANDOUTS/GIVEAWAYS

There was discussion about having koozies and glow sticks as giveaways. The Chief is waiting on an estimate for the
koozies, they would have the logo on one side and wording on the other. Hartwell will get pricing on quantity of 1000
glow sticks. Both items will go on the next agenda for review and approval.

APPROVE PARADE FORM

The route will remain the same as last year. There will be a restriction on the length of vehicles/trailers of 50’ total. The
form will go out in early October. Motion by Robinson, Second by Moore to approve parade form. All voted Yes;
Motion Carried.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

There was discussion about the house decorating judging. The Christmas Committee will be the judges this year and the
judging will be on December 10%™. There will be nine awards and one winner. The winner will also receive a gift basket,
Moore offered a $25 gift certificate for Game On and Cowger will reach out to other businesses for donations.

Owens will follow up with PTO about the pancake breakfast. Skills USA will run the craft/vendor show . Cowger will
reach out to the new band and choir teachers.

Papa’s Curds and Donuts will be at the event, Hartwell will follow up with Cousins Maine Lobster truck to confirm.
Will have Public Works and Police attend next meeting to discuss barricades and downtown parking and control.
The Reindeer will go on the empty lot at Second and North same as last year.

Cowger said the sign will be displayed in the Pocket Park same as last year.

Cowger has started reaching out to the businesses about activities they will have on the day of the event.
DISCUSS NEXT MEETING DATE

Next Meeting will be October 17, 2024 at 4:00pm

PUBLIC COMMENT - None

ADJOURNMENT-Motion by Robinson, Second by Horn to adjourn the Christmas Committee Meeting at 4:48pm. All
voted Yes; Motion Carried.



